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aefcommittee.admin@assembly.ab.ca 

Mr. Nathan Neudorf, Chair  
Standing Committee on Alberta’s Economic Future 
503D Legislature Building 
10800 - 97 Avenue NW 
Edmonton, AB T5K 2B6 

Ms. Nicole Goehring, Deputy Chair 
Standing Committee on Alberta’s Economic Future 
5th Floor, 9820 - 107 Street 
Edmonton, AB T5K 1E7 

December 2, 2021 

Dear Chair and Deputy Chair: 

RE: COMPREHENSIVE REVIEW OF THE ALBERTA LOBBYISTS ACT 

We are writing in response to your letter, dated October 22, 2021, requesting input on the Alberta 
Lobbyists Act, as part of the Standing Committee on Alberta’s Economic Future’s comprehensive 
review of that legislation.  

As way of background, the Canadian Association of Petroleum Producers (“CAPP”) is a not-for-profit 
organization that represents the interests of Canada's oil and natural gas industry. Its member 
companies produce about 80% of Canada’s natural gas and oil—and contribute approximately $116 
billion in revenues to the economy annually.  

CAPP is committed to transparently disclosing its lobbying activities. It is currently registered to lobby 
in British Columbia, Alberta, Saskatchewan, Ontario, Québec, New Brunswick, Nova Scotia and 
Newfoundland & Labrador. It is also currently registered to lobby at the federal level.  
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It should be noted that many jurisdictions do not have a similar blanket exemption for not-for-profit 
organizations. These jurisdictions include: Yukon, British Columbia, Ontario, New Brunswick, Prince 
Edward Island, Nova Scotia and Newfoundland & Labrador.  

Alternatively, CAPP believes paragraph 3(1)(i) should be amended to make it clear that not-for-profit 
organizations that advocate “against” management, union or professional interests are not exempt 
from the application of the Alberta Lobbyists Act.  

-- 

Thank-you in advance for considering our recommendations. 

 

Regards, 

Tim McMillan 
President and CEO 
Canadian Association of Petroleum Producers 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AEF-LOBBY2021-143




